
To: Town of Glen Town Board  

From: Town of Glen Planning Board  

Re: Industrial Wind Moratorium  

Date: May 19, 2022  

Supervisor Tim Reilly, Board Members,  

As you are aware a large, Industrial Wind Turbine was proposed in the Town of Glen with a second 

turbine being proposed 5 miles away in the Town of Florida.  At the May 19 Planning Board meeting the 

application for this Wind Turbine was withdrawn, with a quote from Borrego Solar (applicant) that they 

would look to propose a new wind turbine in the Town of Glen in the future. 

While working with our legal counsel on the wind turbine application, the Planning Board was advised 

that our local laws and local zoning do not sufficiently protect the Town of Glen from Industrial Wind 

projects.  Legal Counsel suggested a moratorium on Wind Projects and recommended the 

implementation of a Wind Law.      

The Town of Glen Planning Board has considered this recommendation and at the May 19, 2022 

Planning Board meeting a motion was made to institute a 12-month moratorium on Wind Turbine 

Construction.  The motion was carried as follows: 

Record of Vote: 
Chair: JD Downing   X Aye Nay  Not present 
Member: Jenn Mete-Jeffer  X Aye Nay  Not present 
Member: Sandy Hemstreet  X Aye Nay  Not present 
Member: Tim McMurray  X Aye Nay  Not present 
Member: Boddy White   X Aye Nay  Not present 
Member: Cheryl Huxhold     Aye Nay  X Not present 
Member: Nancy Langdon  X Aye Nay  Not present 
 
The Planning Board respectfully requests the Town Board of the Town of Glen to sponsor and enact, 
without delay, a “Time for review” in the form of an Industrial Wind construction moratorium in the 
Town of Glen.  Delay of this request leaves the community vulnerable.   
 
We thank you for your consideration. 
 

 
Sandra J Hemstreet      5/19/22 
 

 

 

 


